TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANATRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 11, 2008

PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING

Present:  Scott, Thompson, Walworth, Parker, Colvin, King and Goossen

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs, Graham

Audience:  4

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.  Announcements from Scott include this is Mr. Parker’s last meeting, as he is now the Township Supervisor.   He introduces Chuck Goossen, who has been appointed as Kris Elbert’s replacement and announces that Jessica Thompson has been reappointed for another 3-year term. 

2. Agenda for this evening has no additions.  

3. Correspondence, etc.  Scott announces there will be a Workshop December 2, 2008 in Traverse City at the Holiday Inn called “Wind Energy Siting and Policy Issues”.  If interested in attending, please see the Clerk.

4. Minutes of October 14, 2008.  There are 3 corrections to the minutes.  In item 6, second line, after “There have been 4 people,” add  “contacted about the planner consultant position”.  Also in item 6, second page, line seven, change “Commission” to “Planning Commission’s”.  Thompson adds apostrophe to Commission.  With no further corrections, the motion by Walworth to approve the minutes with 3 corrections is seconded by Goossen and approved 7-0.

5. Concerns of the Public.  There were none noted.

6. Discussion of draft PUD/PRD Zoning Ordinance amendment.  Discussion begins and at this time Graham addresses the PC.  Graham directs the PC to the first handouts, MCLS s 125.3503 and MCLS s 125.3504, which address Chapter 125 Planning, Housing and Zoning of the Michigan Zoning Enabling Act, Special Zoning Provisions.  These are the laws governing zoning.  He also has two worksheets or drafts that will lead the PC through the process of writing the zoning ordinance amendments.  Graham has tried to focus on the PRD language process and procedures.  As they read through the draft, they realize the Planner will be needed to help them decide what should be included in the ordinance.  Scott suggests the PC Chair, Vice Chair, attorney and new Planner should sit down before the December meeting and discuss the ordinance amendment.  No action is taken at this time.

7. Concerns of the Public.  From the audience, Mike Brown addresses the PC.  His question is whether the Zoning Ordinance is inclusive or exclusive.  Graham responds that traditionally, uses that are listed are allowed and those not listed are not allowed.  Briggs adds that parts of the ordinance need some work—some lists are specific and other areas are vague.

8. Concerns of the Commission.  There were none.

9. Nominations and election of Planning Commission officers.  Motion by King nominating Lee Scott as Chair is seconded by Colvin and passed 7-0.  Motion by Thompson nominating Walworth as Vice Chair is seconded by Colvin and passed 7-0.  Motion by King nominating Thompson as Secretary is seconded by Scott and passed 7-0.

10. With no further business, the motion to adjourn at 10:05 PM is seconded and passed 7-0.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

